COMHAIRLE CHOIMHEARSNACHD SHLEITE

SLEAT COMMUNITY COUNCIL

MINUTES OF MEETING OF SLEAT COMMUNITY COUNCIL held on Tuesday, 2nd October 2012 at 
Seomar Cruinneachaidh, Sabhal Mor Ostaig, Sleat, Isle of Skye at 7.30pm

MINUTES
PRESENT:


Pauline Lyle

Margaret Colpus





Rob Ware 





Archie Maccalman
IN ATTENDANCE:
David Ashford, Una MacLeod, John Duncan MacInnes, Johnathon & Janet MacLeod, Janet MacLure, Lorna Pike, Eileen Armstrong,, Roddy Murray, Beverley MacInnes, Angus MacDonald, Clive Lightfoot, James MacGregor, Marion Hannah, Anne Dennig, Moira Johnstone, Rick Johnstone, Cheryll MacCulloch, Norman Hannah, Peter MacAskil, Doctor Donald, Scott MacNab
Liz Cowie, Ward Manager
Mark Harvey, Planning
1. APOLOGIES
Apologies were received from Charles Culbertson, Claire Hannah, Flora MacLean & Jimmy Logan

2. MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING
The Minutes were moved for adoption by Margaret Colpus, seconded by Pauline Lyle 

and approved unanimously.
Progress Report from Previous Meeting

Tec services completed resurfacing at the road end but corner at Drumfearn is still to be addressed.

Scottish Water Rob Ware visited site this was filter repair work taking place and was informed that the water pipe Loch to plant was to be replaced in due course.  There are concerns that there may not be sufficient research done in terms of their 10 year capital program with major projects now moving to an advanced stage.  The previous community council had requested this information but it had not been supplied.  Request once more this information.  A public meeting was called for to follow this up and gain more details on which communities are being serviced from where.  It was noted that recently there was a loss of supply at Tarskavaig.  Where emergency supplies were not to be issued until 12 hours unless individuals were registered as vulnerable and that the repair completed at 8pm  resulted in the supply being restored at midnight.  
HIFRAS provision of fire cover requires volunteers meeting SMO 4/10/12 6pm

Notice boards, Kilmore repaired.  Drumfearn, Tarskavaig and Achnacloich to be addressed

3. MARK HARVEY PLANNING
Mark gave a short presentation on granting of planning, enforcement and the specific statutory role of the community council should they wish to take it on.  
The community council is a statutory consultee with a seven day period to indicate if they wish to consult.  Delegated powers mean that should the community council write with an objection that item has to go to committee.  The practical difficulty is getting together within seven days.  A sub group may be in order.

Individual comments are better on an indivdual basis.  Scale and or community impact should be considered as an interest for the community council and in the wider picture.  All applications are on the website www.highland.gov.uk Planning search function identifies applications relevant to the area.  You may also view comments, consultees, documents and plans.

Rob Ware asked the question re turbines at Teangue 22m high 5Kw as an individual requested the support of the council.  Mark would flag interest in the general response and explained the 180m would be outside the consul area but the closest property would be taken into account. 
Rob Ware and the Community Council were suggested as a sub group.

Fish farm sites Loch Slappin were identified as a large scale development and in eyeline terms alone would affect Ord, Tarskavaig, and Tokaviag as well as impact on Tourism Fishing and ecologically.  Rob ware asked if the community would like to be involved and there was an agreement to support.
Retrospective planning, Pauline Lyle asked how many retrospective planning issues were approved without site visits.  Mark explained that the quality of reports inclusive of all information allows planning to make a safe decision.  Retrospective is 10% of all applications and is part of the normal planning process.  Enforcement is a big subject formal enforcement notices represent a criminal action and may be used for breach of planning regulations causing demonstratable concern or fundamentally against planning policy or identifiable harm.  As a result 85% of breaches are resolved informally.  Pauline asked if conditions not adhered to why they are made in the first place.  Mark advised that these are monitored and if there is a major issue they are enforced.

Pier Road lying water.  As the developer is no longer in business this may become an issue. Mark would follow up as this was a requirement of phase one. 

4. LIZ COWIE, WARD MANAGER

Liz gave a short presentation on her role as ward manager and general issue regarding Eilean a Cheo in particular.  These included the airstrip now highly political and in the program for administration and the loss of John Laing on Tec Services being felt.  Her role is to manage various meetings, liaison with community councils and act as a bridge between community and local councils

Community Council is an independent body with new guidelines now in place.  Including a standard constitution, procedural matters and a code of conduct.  These will be reviewed, a statutory process to gain the views of the community it represents.  The community council is a voluntary process but needs to be better supported with only a small grant for administration.  

Discretionary funding is available for community projects for example environmental projects, Skye dance, CDI, Tormore, Moorings association, Ardvassar Hall.  The main point is being proactive and to involve local councillors.

Winter timetable raised recently by Hamish Fraser is to be resolved asap.

Ward forum meeting 29/10.2012 Julian Innes, Police Single Service

District Partnership , NHS Adult Highland Council Child services Dornie 22/10/2012 1.30pm

5. MISCELLANEOUS CORRESPONDENCE
Sleat Community Trust: Update on Timber Haulage
Sleat Renewables provided an update on their timber haulage outlining progress so far and their actions still to be taken in regards to the public meeting earlier this year.  A copy of this document will be available on the Community Council website for any interested parties to review.
There were no comments from the floor.
6. A.O.C.B
7. PUBLIC DISCUSSION SESSION
Better Broadband for All

Rick Johnstone raised the issue that the community of Drumfearn had a desire to view the Community Councils very nice website.  Many houses and crofts are not now covered by broadband provision.  They wish to improve internet connections in the area and seek advice from the community council on weather the could be changed to a different exchange as ironically they lie only less than a mile from the main cable but are connected to the Broadford exchange and not more logically to the Isle Ornsay exchange which is at a distance of 4 and a half miles closer.  There is a Broadband conference at SMO 12th 13th Oct which is of interest but Rick also stated that the Carnegie Trust community no longer rely on BT to complete work for them and wondered if funding could be sought for an equivalent project here in Sleat.  David Ashford who has championed broadband in the past from dns to asdl and has experience of dealing with the chairman of BT has in recent times stated that SCT is to prepare a paper on the issue.  Avon line a satellite internet provider is to see Angus Robertson early in November.  Following the conference it would be hoped that all sorts of bodies could be activated to solve this issue.  It was mentioned that Avanti was/was not very reliable depending on your location and reports of charges at £23.99 per month were quite expensive relatively.
As there is some optimism, determination and advances in technology for example the 4g network as well as the possibility of microwave links it was decided that there would be an update on information after the conference.  The Community council agreed to support Drumfearn in its endeavours fore better broadband as part of a Sleat wide review of services provided.

